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SENATOR SLAMS SKY TV CENSORSHIP:
NETWORK BANS PUBLIC SERVICE ANNOUNCEMENTS
WHAT: Press conference and screening of banned PSA.

WHERE: Committee Room 2S1, Parliament House Canberra

WHEN: 10am Wednesday 26th November, 2008

Independent Senator for South Australia Nick Xenophon has criticised the Sky Racing TV channel for refusing to screen a series of public service announcements about gambling.
“This is a clear case of corporate censorship,” Nick said. “Sky Racing is happy to make money from the racing industry, but they won’t take money from a group of citizens concerned about gambling.” 

Anti-Pokies group PokieAct.org had approached the network to buy airtime for a series of public service announcements encouraging parents not to take their children to pokies venues.

The campaign is supported by Senator Xenophon and anti-pokies campaigner the Reverend Tim Costello.

But the network refused to sell airtime to the community group citing commercial considerations.

“It’s ironic that Sky Racing cares so much about its own money, but it won’t let a community group help encourage problem gamblers to hang on to theirs,” Nick said.  
Spokesman for PokieAct.org Paul Bendat said the censorship was deeply concerning.

“We have the money to pay,” Paul said.  “And we believe we have a right to be heard.”

Senator Xenophon is calling on the Sky Racing channel to reverse its decision immediately and sell airtime to PokieAct.org

“This horse racing channel will continue to look like a bunch of donkeys unless they do the right thing and run these public service announcements,” Nick said.  

Copies of the banned ad on DVD will be available at the press conference.
For further details please contact Nick Xenophon on 0411 626 677 or Rohan Wenn on 0409 696 531.
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